Delta-Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Minutes of the meeting: Sept. 27, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 pm, Sept. 27, 2013 at Round Table Pizza, Oakdale, CA

In attendance: Greg Harper, Sally Rucker, Peggy Lyden, Mary Duffy, Paula Hinshaw, MJ Misialidis, Monica Fay, Gina Barr.

Financial/Treasurer: A current accounting was submitted by Monica Fay [attached].  In summary: the chapter has a current balance of 2,016.86.  Chapter activities have intentionally incurred a year-to-date loss of (109.95) to allow for reduced entry cost in competition clinic(s).

New Business:

Chapter present and future.  Discussion ensued re: What to do about the chapter?

Core questions:

· Does the chapter in its current form meet the needs of membership?

· What are the pros and cons of keeping the chapter active?

· What kinds of events and meetings are desired?

· How can participation at chapter events be improved?

· If chapter continues, who will be officers?

Does the chapter in its current form meet the needs of membership?  The chapter currently holds two to three competition clinics per year; holds regular meetings for membership and board and co-hosts an unrated dressage schooling show.  The members present agreed that while the chapter may not address the needs of elite competitors, it does address the educational and outreach mission of CDS.

What are the pros and cons of keeping the chapter active?  While there may have been some heritage of discord in the chapter, the currently active members find the people and the activities productive and satisfying.  There is still money in the chapter to be used for clinic and other educational purposes, and continued attachment to CDS keeps a level of insurance active.

What kinds of events and meetings are desired?  The current “friendly” clinic format was agreeable to members and participants.  There was a proposal to continue to include two clinics (Joan Cinquini and David Ventura), as well a new “grooming to win” event.  From the perspective of officers, who may have to travel significant distances and invest a corresponding amount of time, there was a desire to hold fewer but more consequential meetings.

How can participation at chapter events be improved?  After canceling a clinic last Spring due to lack of subscription, light attendance at the DV clinic in June, and robust attendance at the JC clinic in March, it was determined that three chapter activities would be a good starting point for the coming year.  Two competition clinics and one grooming to win clinic would serve the needs of the current active chapter participants as well as help bridge the gap for any prospective members.  Some potential dressage enthusiasts are put off by the air of elitism and inapproachability of the discipline.  The friendly clinic and “how to” approach that the proposed events will offer should help with outreach.  Also suggested was a tie-in with OPRC (Old People’s Riding Club) events.  That group has membership with an interest in dressage and possible synergy will be explored in the coming year.  It was thought that participation of our membership in some of their activities would also help with outreach.

If chapter continues, who will be officers?  A vote to continue the chapter activities carried and officers for the coming year were elected.

Delta Sierra 2014 Chapter Officers

Chair/President
Sally Rucker

Vice President

Gina Barr

Treasurer

Monica Fay

Secretary

Greg Harper

Director-at-large
Mary Duffy

Three chapter events were agreed upon, with no dates set:

1) Joan Cinquini test-riding clinic and lecture

2) Sally Rucker Christmas/Holiday party

3) Grooming to Win: braiding, tail washing and trimming; clipping and more!

Meeting was adjourned.  Submitted by Greg Harper

